Lake of the Hills East
1744 Golf Drive

Spring Branch, TX 78070

Minutes of December 22, 2008

Larry Voirol called the meeting to order at 7:10PM

Board Members Present







Larry Voirol- President

Elaine Soliz 

Danny Soliz

Jenifer Icke- Secretary

Phillip Icke- Architectural Committee

Cecilia Elliott- Treasurer 

Larry called for the Secretaries Report

Minutes

The minutes were read by Jenifer Icke.  A motion to accept the report was made by Elaine Soliz and Phillip Icke seconded the motion.  

Treasurers Report

Oct. 21,2008 through Nov. 17,2008

Beginning Balance



$22,562.50

Check #2105
Lot Taxes

-       41.54

Check#2106
GVTC


-       37.72

Check#2107 
USPO


-     134.40
Ending Balance



$22,348.84

A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Elaine Soliz and Jenifer Icke seconded the motion.

A note from the Treasurer, Eduardo and  Pricilla Batistas 3 lots were bought by Kyle Needleson.  All dues were current but previously paid 3 separate dues, and will now condense to one fee due to one owner..

Presidents Report

Gordon Bryan was down for two days the previous Thurs. and Fri. He was looking for builders and contractors to build 9 houses in the  subdivision.  He asked Larry to clear the lots for him.  
Zachary Huddler called and stated that our and Gordon Bryans debt for the Fred Rose case stands at $8,000 to date.  It is not understood weather or not that includes the $2500 already paid by Lake of the Hills East.  Larry Stated that Gordon would get with us on paying his portion of the debt and that Gordon would probably just make a check out to the HOA, not our attorney because the HOA is going to pay the lawyer. 

Larry is concerned about a huge discrepancy on the acreage recorded for the roads that he discovered while addressing the envelopes for the annual meeting.  Larry asked Cecilia if we have received a tax statement from Comal County.  Cecilia said we have not received the statement.  The address is not correct on the records and that is why we have not received it.  The discrepancy is roughly five to eight acres.  It is a small dollar amount but we are concerned about the liability of paying for land/roads that we do not own.  It was decided to pay the taxed amount and argue afterwards to avoid penalties. 
There was a unanimous concern about the board member being sued by Fred Rose.  It was discussed and decided that we would not be intimidated and that Zachary Huddler, the attorney for Lake of the Hills East, would also represent each board member as well as the board as a whole.  
Larry called for a motion to close the meeting.  Danny Soliz made a motion to close and Cecilia Elliott second the motion . 

